## **NEWSLETTER 10TH DECEMBER 2021**

Dear Parents/Carers

If your child is unwell we need to know so please call us or use the school APP.

What symptoms should I be concerned about?

You should look for any of the following symptoms:

- · · new continuous cough
- •• fever (a temperature of 37.8°C or higher)
- loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

If your child develops these symptoms, however mild, at any point

They need to isolate, which includes staying off school. You can arrange for your child to be tested via NHS UK or by contacting NHS 119 via telephone if you do not have internet access.

If the test is positive, your child would need to self-isolate for 10 days from the date of onset of symptoms. The rest of the household would not need to self isolate but it would be recommended that they also get tested.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-people-with-confirmed-or-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection

If the test is positive, please let us know so we can record and report it.

If the test result is negative we need to know before your child returns to school.

## MONDAY 20TH DECEMBER CHRISTMAS PARTY/DISCO AND OWN CLOTHES DAY

Christmas parties for all classes will be held on Monday 20th December.

There will be a virtual visit from Santa for Nursery, Reception Y1 and Y2.

Foundation Party will be held in the morning for Reception and ALL Nursery children.

Nursery will finish for Christmas at 11:30am on 20th December.

Reception—Y6 will finish 1:15 to 1:25 on Tuesday 21st December

## AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

All After School Clubs have now finished until after Christmas.

New club letters will be sent out when we return to school in January and clubs will start again week beginning 17th January 2022.

Please remember we do not allow dogs on site even if you are carrying them.

Thanks to those parents who remain outside the gates with their dogs.